PPTA Maintenance Committee Meeting

Altoona, PA

08/04/08


	1.
	Opening
	
	The PPTA Maintenance Committee meeting of 08/04/08 was opened by Dave Edwards filling in for chairman Carl Souder @ 10:50 am.



	2.
	Roll Call
	
	There were 20 members in attendance.



	3.
	Minutes
	
	The minutes of the 04/22/08 meeting were read by each individual.  Steve Myers made a motion and Charlie Shilk seconded the motion to approve the minutes.



	4.
	Discussions
	
	Reports were given by Dave Edwards, Craig Nagle, and John Kanyan about the small bus specification meeting held in Monroe County.  It was discussed that delivery and fixing of small problems were better.  Bill Lacey, representative from ROHRER, seems to be addressing issues better.  Dave Edwards stated that DGS is not sure how the new emission systems specifications on the new engines are going to affect the buses and what problems that will create for the properties.  

Fuel additives were discussed.  Not sure how the Bio Diesel B-20 will affect the small engine and its specifications.  Steve talked about Bio Diesel B-5, B-10 and the storage problems that they create. This is and will be a continuing problem for the authorities that use it.  The two different types are: soy or animal fat (tallo base oil) products.  The difference in the price was only $.02 between B5/B10.



	5.
	Keystone Training
	
	Funding is coming in slow, and the wage reimbursement is being taken away.  

COLTS- They have 2 for a/c training, CAMTRAN has 2.

FACT – Will check on what training they still need.

SEPTA- They are still available for training, but may be pulling out of Keystone.

If the funding for KTCLP does not continue, PennTrain has committed to help keep maintenance training continuing in the event that KTCCLP money is not available.



	6.
	New Business
	
	Capital Funding Projects “ITS”  Comments about Avail  – River Valley has 2 weeks on their project, and is not happy with the work; drilled a hole into a heater hose, trouble with destinations not working after they had made their connections.  State College has 1 ½+ years with Avail, their comment is that they are very slow.  Charlie had trouble with Avail and subcontractor on the installation.  Denny Hahn Avail support number.  Also, discussed was that we should get instruction manuals with this type of project.



	7.
	Good of the Order
	
	Dave read a letter from Bob Colton, thanking us for the dinner and plaque for retirement.  Bob and Sandy Colton’s address:  11368 Old Town Road, Huntingdon PA  16652.  Phone #:  814-667-2172

Talked about field trip to the bus testing centers in Altoona and State College and who was going.



	8.
	Closing
	
	Motion to adjourn by Joe Gilbert, seconded by Denny Hahn.

	
	
	
	Meeting closed at 10:35 am.

	
	
	
	


                                                                                                  Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                                      Gary Williams

                                                                           Temp Secretary

